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 Council Chairman Phil Mendelson and Councilmember Anita Bonds announce a 
roundtable for agency representatives and invited witnesses jointly held by the Committee of the 
Whole and the Committee on Executive Administration and Labor on Proposed Resolution 25-
1095, “Working Conditions and Compensation Agreement between the District of Columbia 
Public Schools and the Washington Teachers’ Union, Local #6 of the American Federation of 
Teachers Emergency Approval Resolution of 2024.” The roundtable will be held at 10:30 a.m. on 
Friday, December 20, 2024.  

 The resolution approves a collective bargaining agreement (CBA) between the District of 
Columbia Public Schools and the Washington Teacher’s Union. The CBA includes a 4.0% 
retroactive bonus and prospective increases to teacher salary and benefits through fiscal year 2028. 
The Chief Financial Officer estimates that funds are sufficient to cover the $238.9 million cost of 
the CBA. The Committees are interested in ensuring that CBA before Council matches the terms 
agreed upon by the parties at the conclusion of negotiations. The Committees are also interested 
in identifying dates for when each of the terms of the contract shall be implemented.  

This hearing is limited to agency representatives and invited witnesses.  Those who 
wish to submit testimony for the record may do so by using the Council’s Hearing Management 
System at https://lims.dccouncil.gov/hearings or by leaving a voicemail at (202) 430-6948 (up to 
3 minutes which will be transcribed). Testimony will be publicly accessible upon Committee 
review. The record will close at 12:00 pm on Tuesday, December 31, 2024. If you have 
additional questions, please contact Bijan Verlin, Legislative Policy Advisor, at (202) 724-4865 or 
bverlin@dccouncil.gov. 
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